

The Woodley Family Missionaries to the Philippines



December 30, 2018

<u>Field Address:</u> Block 2 Lot 14 Nevada St. Timog Park Homes AngelesCity, 2009 Philippines

Tel # 011 63 923 938 0202 011 63 933 715 0831 Email: thewoodleymission@hotmail.com

Support Address: Baptist International Outreach PO Box 587 Jefferson City, TN 37760

Prayer Requests:
Souls for our Labor
Growth of our new converts
Deaf school
Home Bible Studies

Goals:
Evangelism
Church Planting
Training National Pastors
Deaf School & Church
Bible Institute
Property and Building



Picture taking with our Church family



Picture of our ministry with the Aetas. Raised hands for salvation



At the home of Robert and Sheila Hawk in Eldorado, OH

Dear Pastor and Praying Friends,

"For God, who commanded the light to shine out of darkness, hath shined in our hearts, to give the light of the knowledge of the glory of God in the face of Jesus Christ." (2 Corinthians 4:6)

We are filled with overflowing joy and thankfulness to our Lord for all that He has done in our lives this past year, 2018! Through Him who mediated God to us, we can enter boldly into His presence and delight in all His benefits. Glory!

The Psalmist in Psalm 103:2 states, "Bless the Lord O my soul, and forget not all His Benefits."

- Benefit of good health to be able to continue the ministry that God has called us to do.
- Benefit of seeing souls saved and lives changed.
- Benefit of seeing individuals follow the Lord in believer's baptism
- Benefit of having the opportunity to disciple converts to grow spiritually.
- Benefit of training individuals for the furtherance of the gospel.
- Benefit of excellent fellowship with godly people on this second half of our furlough.
- Benefit of knowing in whom we have believed and in knowing that Christ may come and rapture us out of this old sinful world anytime.

In addition to these benefits, the Lord afforded us the opportunity to visit several of our supporting churches. We praise the Lord for the faithfulness of these churches for having supported us for almost 20 years. Likewise, the Lord allowed us to present our ministry to new churches such as Messiah Bible Church in Toms River, New Jersey where my wife Carol's family attend. We also praise the Lord for allowing us to meet and spend a day with Robert and Sheila Hawk of El Dorado, Ohio. This wonderful couple has partnered with us in the ministry for 13 years. Last but not least, we are so blessed and honored to have Pastor Tommy and Mary Aman not only as our dear Pastor and Pastor's wife but also as our friends who are always there for us in any situation.

From the bottom of our hearts, thank you to all of you, our supporting Pastors and churches for your prayers and sacrificial support to our ministry in the Philippines. Please continue to pray for our two sons, Christopher and Emmanuel. May the Lord bless you.

In His Service,

Chris Woodley
Chris Woodley

Wishing you a Blessed Happy New Year!

Note: Please make check donations payable to BIO and designate Chris Woodley or Deaf School Philippines.



Rev. and Mrs. Correia of MVBC, Holyoke, MA



Rev. and Mrs. Gayanilo MBC, Toms River, NJ



Our beloved Pastor Tommy and Mary Aman